2006-0252
METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2006-0252

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that a public hearing will be held before the Metropolitan King County Council, Room 1001, King County Courthouse, Seattle, Washington, on the 19th day of June, 2006, at 1:30 p.m., to consider adoption of Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2006-0252, relating to the electoral divisions of the King County District Court.

SUMMARY

Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2006-0252 would amend the county’s Justice Court Plan contained in King County Code 2.68, increasing the number of electoral divisions from three divisions to five divisions for the 2006 election.  In addition, the ordinance incorporates the state mandated reduction in the number of District Court Judges from 26 to 21.  The proposed plan would separate the current South Division along the western boundary of the cities of Renton, Kent, and Auburn, creating a Southwest Division with court facilities in Burien and a Southeast Division with court facilities in Kent.  In addition, the plan proposes dividing the current East Division along the eastern border of the City of Kenmore, thus creating a Northeast Division with court facilities in Bellevue, Redmond, and Issaquah and a Shoreline Division with facilities in Shoreline.  The plan would retain the borders of the West Division with court facilities in Seattle.  The Shoreline Division would have only one judicial position associated with it, the others would each have five, for a total of 21 judges.


A copy of Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2006-0252 will be mailed upon request to the Clerk of the Council, Room W-1039, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  It is available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.


DATED at Seattle, Washington, this 7th day of June, 2006.

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

Anne Noris

Clerk of the Council

